Queensland Government

Cabinet – March 2019
[bookmark: _Hlk11672479]The Queensland Racing Integrity Commission progress report against recommendations of the Queensland Greyhound Racing Industry Commission of Inquiry (MacSporran Report)
Minister for Local Government, Minister for Racing and Minister for Multicultural Affairs

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]In response to the February 2015 ABC exposé on the use of live-baiting to train racing greyhounds, the Queensland Government established a Commission of Inquiry, chaired by Alan MacSporran QC. The Commission of Inquiry delivered its final report, with 15 recommendations, on 1 June 2015. 
2. The Government accepted all recommendations, with its response committing to 75 activities to implement them.
3. The Queensland Racing Integrity Commission (QRIC) continues to deliver the MacSporran recommendations.
4. Implementation of six recommendations (comprising 54 activities) has been completed. Implementation of the remaining recommendations and activities is progressing. 
5. Cabinet noted progress in implementing the Government response to the report of the Queensland Greyhound Racing Industry Commission of Inquiry.
6. Attachments
· Nil.
